
 
June 11, 2018 

 
Dear Students and Parents: 
 

The staff at Lacey Township Middle School believes that reading is an integral component 
to student academic success.  Studies show that students who engage in reading activities on a  
regular basis improve their vocabulary acquisition skills, comprehension skills, and writing skills. 
Further studies have also demonstrated that students who do not continue to participate in reading 
activities during the summer months when school is not in session show a decline in skills when  
they return to school is September. 
 

This year, the Lacey Township Middle School will be participating in an initiative called 
 “One Grade, One Book.”  “One Grade, One Book” is a reading program designed to promote  
reading throughout the community.  All incoming 8th grade students have received a copy of Jordan 
Sonnenblick’s novel, ​After Ever After​.  All students are asked to read the novel over summer break. 
Upon their return to school in September, ELA teachers will collect and discuss the novel in class. 
 

After Ever After ​picks up where Sonnenblick’s first novel, ​Drums, Girls, & Dangerous 
Pie​, leaves off.  Jeffrey, the protagonist of the novel, is now in remission and has returned to school 
to begin 8th grade.  It is not going to be an easy year for Jeffrey, but as the students read along 
they will discover how Jeffrey learns to cope with family, friends, and personal loss. 
 

We encourage all parents to participate in this program with your child. 
 

 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 

Mary Elizabeth Esch 
Assistant Principal 
ELA Supervisor 

 
 


